Hawnby Parish Council Meeting Tuesday 28th January 2025
Minutes.
Present: Stevie Wood, Allan Wood, Mandy Sowray, Nigel Buckle, Sara Allott
Apologies: JS, TS, GH
1. Minutes of the last meeting read and signed as correct.
2. Matters Arising.
Defibrillator – Require new pads June/July. The issue with the fan is ongoing. It has come to light that the defibrillator is not registered on the national database. AW to look into this and report back.
Bilsdale Mast - discussed, still ongoing, signal still poor or non existent in Bilsdale. Draft letter to Chris France read and all agreed for SA to send to NYMNP.
Automatic number plate recognition discussed in conjunction with road safety surgeries. HPC continue to take an interest but currently feel it is not a cause for concern for Hawnby.
FBVH – At a point where they are in talks with charities commission. There is a open meeting planned on February 18th at Chopgate Village Hall to define the area of benefit.
Website – headway made to improve use of sight. SA to begin to populate with minutes from 2025.
3. Planning and Notices.
All planning and notices on the agenda discussed. No issues raised by HPC’s. 
Most notices not relevant for HPC. 
NB to display Legal Notice re planning inspectorate local inquiry until 13.3.25
4. Financial.
Currently £2,094.65 in the bank.
£72 paid to YorkshireNet (website)
£200 paid to SA as clerk.
£7 hire of Hawnby Village Hall – SA to pay.
Bank account inability to do BAC’s transfer was discussed, NB to investigate other accounts and report back.
5. A.O.B.
Mention and welcome to new village shop owners.
Bilsdale Beacon: MS has been asked to collate emails of those interested in receiving this by email and forward. Suggested that Hawnby Community FB page may be used.
E.V. charges for Village. This was discussed but HPC’s agreed that this would not benefit the village. 
Internet for the Village. As the village has not internet and mobile signal is not good enough to use phone/tablets/laptops it was suggested that this may be something that HPC could help to provide. Various ideas were discussed. SA to ask Hawnby village Hall committee if this was something that they would like to be part of, and to investigate costs and contracts.

Meeting closed at 8pm.

Date and time of next meeting: 29th April, 7pm at Hawnby Village Hall
